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Dear Parents/Carers

Newsletter No. 5 — Friday 9™" October

Open Evening
I would like to thank everybody who has visited our website to view this year’s virtual Open
Evening. It has been a most successful endeavor, with in excess of 1,700 views on YouTube. A
massive thank you must go to Mr. Adamson and Mr. Thomas who coordinated the project, and to
our contributors, both staff and pupils.

Mass of Welcome

The final part of the process of integration for our Year 7 pupils is our annual Year 7 Mass of
Welcome. This year, due to the restrictions we are facing due to corona virus, this will be another
virtual event. Further details about how to access our Mass will be provided in next week’s
newsletter.

Year 7 Parents’ Information Evening

This will take place on Tuesday 13™ October at 4:15pm. The event will be streamed live and will
give parents the opportunity to receive information about assessment procedures, remote learning
and safeguarding.

Year 11 Careers Programme

All Year 11 pupils have received an email from Mrs. Cooper, attached to which are videos from
some of our partner sixth form providers. Please check with your child whether he/she has
accessed this important information.

Year 7 Retreats

Year 7 class ‘bubbles’ will have the chance to embark on a retreat day throughout next week.
This will be an excellent opportunity to learn more about our school’s ethos and to bond with
classmates. In line with our whole school risk assessment, the trips have undergone rigorous
health and safety checks to satisfy us that they can be kept Covid-Secure.

Parking
Please be mindful of our local residents, a number of whom are regularly complaining about

inconsiderate parking by our parents.

‘Tik-Tok’ Craze

Please inform pupils that the secret ‘Tik-Tok’ craze which encourages people to slap the back of
another person’s head is not acceptable behavior in our school. Sanctions will be issued to pupils
who engage in this activity.
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Vlogstar Competition

As you may know from the last two years, United Utilities hold a ‘Vlogstar Competition’
to raise awareness of things that should not be flushed down toilets. Two years ago
Jacob Walne won the competition. Last year Ben Hawarden came second. The prize
for the winner is £1000 for the school and £250 in vouchers for the winner themselves.
There are several schools who have been shortlisted this year and we are one of them.
Our entry is from Harry Adamson in 8 Catherine. So we need to all log and vote for
Harry’s entry at:

https://www.unitedutilities.com/votenow

Yours sincerely

[ fos

Mr C Horrocks
Headteacher
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